JASPER COUNTY SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

The November 3, 2016 Board of Directors meeting was called to order by Chairman, AC Pickens at 7:02 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  The meeting was held at the USDA Office in Newton.

Directors Present:  
AC Pickens, Matt Burgener, Ross Green, Mike Evans, Randy Chapman, Shelah Bergbower
Staff Present:     
Brad Tarr & Lisa Holland
NRCS Staff Present:
Laura Klingler
Ross made a motion to add to the agenda. Mike seconded the motion, motion carried.  The following were added as new business items: Drill Inspection & Repair, Winter Training, Updated Contract for Lisa, & NACD Dues.
Mike made a motion to approve the September meeting minutes.  Matt seconded the motion, motion carried.

Randy made a motion to approve the bills and receipts from September and October. Mike seconded the motion, motion carried.   
The directors reviewed Lisa H’s, Lisa Z’s and Brad’s timesheets for September and October.
The directors reviewed Brad and Lisa H’s travel reimbursement. 
REPORTS:

The board read through Brad and Lisa’s report. – Laura read through some notes she had.
OLD BUSINESS:
Brad updated the board on Conservation Day at Sam Parr.  120 6th graders came from both Newton Elementary and St. Thomas and had several different stations set up that the kids rotated. 
NEW BUSINESS:

Brad informed the board on the state funding. Each district is set to receive $22,680 for 2016.  There will be an additional amount that will be divided up between the districts in our council.  
The board was given the fish income and expense report.

The board approved to pay the 2017 dues to ISWCDEA. Randy made a motion to approve the payment and Mike seconded the motion, motion carried.

Brad discussed a cover crop meeting that is being held November 29, 2016 at Richard’s Farm Restaurant in Casey, IL.  It’s being sponsored by Clark, Cumberland and Jasper Co SWCD.  The board was given flyers to take with them.

Matt made a motion to renew the CD that is coming up on a mature date of November 8, 2016.  Ross seconded the motion, and it carried.  The new interest rate is 0.09% for a 1 year term.

The board approved the office closure on November 25th.

Randy and Mike are up for director elections in February.

The board gave permission to Brad to go ahead and make any repairs on the drills.

AC signed Lisa’s contract that was updated to reflect life insurance costs.

Brad discussed winter training was approaching in Springfield.

The board decided not to participate in NACD dues.

New funding sources/projects:         
OTHER BUSINESS:  
The board approved contribution agreement bonus payments to be paid.  The board suggested getting a Thank You card for Lisa Z. and get her a $100 gift card to be given to her at the next meeting.
Mike made a motion to adjourn at 8:26 p.m. Matt seconded the motion, motion carried.

The next meeting is scheduled for December 1st at 6 p.m, with plans to meet at Puerto Vallarta Restaurant for dinner at 5pm. 
Signed _________________________________
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